TOWN OF BARRE BOARD MEETING      November 12th, 2024
Board Present             Curt Berg, Chair; Bob Miller & John McGowan Supervisors
STAFF PRESENT         Clerk Ann Schlimgen, Treasurer Meri McKinney
CALL TO ORDER - Chair Curt Berg called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. The meeting was properly posted on the website and at the Town Hall. The Pledge of Allegiance was said.
Motion by John for a consensus approval of last month’s meeting minutes, treasurer’s report, and vouchers, seconded by Bob; minutes, treasurer’s reports, and vouchers approved.
Anthony LaMore of W4045 Bostwick Lane appeared before the board asking for a second driveway. After much discussion, Bob motioned to allow the driveway to go halfway between the edge of his current driveway and the lot line (a tree will need to be removed). It will be 10 feet wide and will follow our ordinance for culvert and grade. John seconded the motion. Curt opposed. Motion approved. 
Nate Livingston came before the board to ask for a variance for a new addition he wants to build at his home on N3507 Cty Rd M.  The addition will be over 50% of the value of the home, and the home is currently only set back 47 feet. When asked what the normal setback is Nate stated he believes it is 50 feet.  Bob made a motion to approve the variance, John seconded the motion. Motion carried.
Parking Ordinance – Curt explained that we do have a clause in our parking ordinance that states if needed a person may apply for a permit to have company park in a cul-de-sac. An example would be for a family Thanksgiving, graduations etc.  The Chairman will approve any permits, and the Clerk would give the permit to the homeowner.
Noise Ordinance – Curt talked about a need for a future noise ordinance as our town residential areas are growing. He asked for input on what people thought it should include. Ideas included: restrictions on decibel noise, time, what constitutes the restricted area, homes per area, rural versus residential and how this ordinance would be enforced. More to come as the board continues to work on this.
Road Report – Gary said the County is done on Drectrah Road. The Cave and Swamp roads signs are back up. The truck needs some work, rotate tires, breaks, oil ect before the plow is put on and board said to do the maintenance as needed.
John had a complaint about someone who is believed to be living in a camper. Ann will send him our ordinance that pertains to this,
Ann Thanked our Election Day crew! We had nearly 100% turnout in Barre.
Town hall carpet was cleaned, and we need to monitor it, keeping part or all of deposits when needed to pay for future cleanings. 
Meri and Ann are working on the yearly newsletter and asked for some input from the board. 
John motioned to adjourn the meeting; Bob seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 8:22.
Respectfully submitted, Ann Schlimgen   Clerk – Town of Barre
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